From: <u>Steve Schneider</u>

To: Shari Winstead; Keith McGlashan; whall@shoelinewa.gov; Doris McConnell; Jesse Salomon; Chris Eggen; Chris

Roberts

Subject: 145th rezone

Date: Thursday, March 19, 2015 10:47:12 AM

Dear Council,

We are very concerned about the size and building heights of the rezone area as well as the speed at which the Council is moving towards rezoning. We support the planning commission's 5-1 recommendation to NOT adopt the DEIS, to keep the public comment open and not take any furthur action pending completion of the 145th corridor study. It would be foolish to rezone the area around the 145th station without fixing NE 145th St. first.

WHAT IS YOUR RUSH??? Please tell us your reasons during the council meeting on 3/23.

Steve Schneider Catherine Floit Shoreline, WA